
Tuesday, January 23, 2024 
• Police Department (TPD): 

o The past few weeks have been busy with calls for service along 
with our ever-changing weather.  

o Lt. Troxel atended a mee�ng regarding how the Police 
Department can archive social media. This is one part of the 
en�re plan for re-engaging with our community through social 
media. The City is working to hire a social media archiving 
company to provide this service. Once the City is able to 
procure a vendor for this service, it will be applied to all City of 
Tillamook social media sites. 

o Sgt. Hollis atended the Oregon Chief’s of Police Execu�ve 
Leadership Training Seminar in Seaside, Oregon. Con�nuing 
educa�on is important and a pillar of success for law 
enforcement.  

o Sgt. Harrell received new equipment for our officer’s holsters. 
This device ensures our officers’ body cameras are ac�vated 
once their pistol leaves their holster. This is an invaluable tool, 
and we are excited to have these addi�onal tools.  

o Sgt. Harrell received our new body cameras. This is exci�ng as 
we con�nue to deploy the best equipment possible for our 
officers. Our department has been using body cameras for over 
12 years. This is an invaluable tool, and we are excited to have 
the best equipment. 

o The 1st Seatbelt blitz is coming up. Beginning January 29, 
through February 11, your Tillamook Police Department 
Officers, will be working over�me by using the Oregon 
Department of Transporta�on Grant for this purpose, to 
educate the public about safety belt and child seat laws.  

• Public Works (PW): 
o Now that some of the weather has subsided, our Streets 

Division crews are back to filling potholes and con�nuing to 
sweep up the gravel and sand le� over from the ice storm. 

o Due to the ice storm and wind event that the City experienced, 
our Street Division crew found broken tree limbs (commonly 
known as widow makers) hanging at Goodspeed Park and were 
able to successfully remove them. 

o Door hangers for water shut offs went out on Monday and all 
water shut offs for those applicable customers are today 
(Tuesday).  

• We have several posi�ons available at the City of Tillamook. Please visit 
our website or stop by City Hall for an applica�on.  

• A reminder that if you see something, say something by calling 911 for 
emergencies or Dispatch for non-emergencies.  



• The next Regular Council Mee�ng will be held on Monday, February 5, 
at 7 PM. We encourage everyone interested in your local government to 
atend virtually or in person. The agenda is posted online at City Hall on 
the Thursday before the mee�ng, by close of business. You can always 
contact our Deputy City Recorder, Tammy Heitsman, with any 
ques�ons. 

• On January 29, 2024, the City Council will have a Work Session star�ng 
at 6 PM to discuss City revenues. The discussion will involve a 
comprehensive look at revenue sources to help the City of Tillamook 
provide for and fund the many services in local government. 

 


